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      DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
            + + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
            + + + + +
             MEETING

    IN THE MATTER OF:

    Cafe Dullul
    t/a Rendezvous Lounge          Protest
    2226 18th Street, NW           Hearing
    Retailer CT - ANC-1C           (Status)
    License No. 14272
    Case #13-PRO-00159

    (Renewal Application)

                    January 29, 2014

                The Alcoholic Beverage Control
    Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control
    Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th
    Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C.
    20009, Chairperson Ruthanne Miller,
    presiding.

    PRESENT:

    RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson
    NICK ALBERTI, Member
    DONALD BROOKS, Member
    MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member
    HECTOR RODRIGUEZ, Member
    JAMES SHORT, Member
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                      (9:44 a.m.)

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  All right.

4 Good morning, everyone.  Welcome to the

5 District of Columbia Alcoholic Beverage

6 Control Board.  Today is January 29, 2014.

7             My name is Ruthanne Miller.  I'm

8 the Chairperson.  Joining me to my far right

9 is Mr. Donald Brooks.  Next to Mr. Brooks is

10 Mr. Nick Alberti and then Mr. Hector Rodriguez

11 and then to my left is Mr. Mike Silverstein.

12 We have five Members in attendance this

13 morning for the conduct of business, with

14 three constituting a quorum.

15             Copies of today's hearing calendar

16 and agenda are available at the receptionist

17 desk.  Please be aware that the proceedings

18 are being recorded by a court reporter.

19 Accordingly, we must ask you to refrain from

20 any disruptive noises or actions in the

21 hearing room.  If you have electronic devices,

22 such as pagers, cell phones, please, make
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1 certain they are turned off to avoid any

2 disruptions to the proceedings.

3             Sorry, I see someone reacting.

4 Can you not hear me?  Can everyone hear me?

5             COURT REPORTER:  It's going on and

6 off.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Oh, okay.

8 Okay.  I'm going to bring it a little closer

9 to me to see if that helps.  Okay.

10             When I call your case please, come

11 forward and take a seat at the table here, one

12 of these tables.  You will fine a piece of

13 paper there.  Please, sign-in.  It's to make

14 sure that we have the correct spelling of your

15 name for the record.

16             The Open Meeting Act requires that

17 the public hearing on each case be open to the

18 public.  The Board may, consistent with

19 Section 405(b) of the Open Meetings Act, enter

20 a closed meeting during or after the public

21 hearing on a case to consult with an attorney

22 to obtain legal advice, discuss settlement
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1 agreements or deliberate upon a decision in an

2 adjudication proceeding.

3             Okay.  We have a full calendar

4 this morning starting with some Protest

5 (Status) Hearings.

6             The first case is Rendezvous

7 Lounge, Case No. 13-PRO-00159, located at 2226

8 18th Street, N.W., License No. 14272, in ANC-

9 1C.

10             Okay.  When you are ready if you

11 would introduce yourselves for the record?

12             MR. GUTHRIE:  Ted Guthrie, ANC-1C.

13             MR. JAMES:  Denis James

14 representing Kalorama Citizens Association.

15             MS. AUBRUN:  Benedicte Aubrun from

16 the Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association.

17             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Your

18 Protest Hearing is set for April 2, 2014 at

19 1:30 p.m.  And unless you have any issues or

20 anything you want to report to the Board, I

21 will read you your instructions.

22             I do understand that you are in
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1 settlement negotiations and this may be

2 settled, but I will read the Protest Hearing

3 instructions in the event you do go to

4 hearing.

5             Okay.  Do you have anything else

6 you need to bring to our attention?

7             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Can I ask a

8 question?

9             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Um-hum.

10             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I don't see an

11 applicant here and I'm not aware that we

12 received notice that they would not be in

13 attendance.

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Do any of the

15 protestants have any information with respect

16 to the applicant's attendance here?

17             MR. JAMES:  No.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Well--

19             MR. JAMES:  Quite honestly --

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yeah?

21             MR. JAMES:  -- I don't wish to

22 have a return visit for this purpose of this
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1 hearing, you know, because that's a burden on

2 the resident side.  I mean, I fully agree that

3 applicant should be here, but, you know, if we

4 -- if you dismiss, then we have to show up

5 again.

6             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Right.

7             MR. JAMES:  And --

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Right.

9             MR. JAMES:  -- you know, I don't

10 know what the answer to it is, but --

11             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Right.  I

12 think the rules allow for the Board to dismiss

13 and they can come back again.  We don't --

14 they don't require the Board to do that.  So

15 if it's -- your position is that you would be

16 opposed to our doing that, then --

17             MR. JAMES:  I don't know.  I'll

18 let the Board make the decision, but it just--

19 with that information.

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  The

21 other thing is that I don't know if you are

22 here for another case, but -- okay, because
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1 sometimes we can pass and come back.  But

2 since this is just --

3             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Can I ask Mr.

4 James a question?

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Um-hum.  Go

6 ahead.

7             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Would your

8 opinion be the same if this was a new license?

9             MR. JAMES:  Gosh, I don't --

10 honestly, I don't know.  I don't know the

11 situation.  But --

12             MEMBER ALBERTI:  All right.

13             MR. JAMES:  -- I do know that the

14 licensee lives somewhat far out in Virginia,

15 but I mean, I'm not trying to make any

16 excuses.

17             MEMBER ALBERTI:  The bottom line I

18 feel we should treat everyone, every licensee

19 the same way.

20             MR. JAMES:  Yeah.

21             MEMBER ALBERTI:  We either require

22 them to come or we don't require them to come.
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1             MR. JAMES:  Yeah.

2             MEMBER ALBERTI:  All right.  There

3 are different implications for both parties

4 regardless if it's a new license.  I don't

5 think that that should factor into our

6 requirement, our desire to have the applicants

7 show up at these hearings.

8             MR. JAMES:  Indeed.

9             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I mean, it's

10 their business.

11             MR. JAMES:  So I really wish --

12             MEMBER ALBERTI:  That's just my

13 opinion.

14             MR. JAMES:  I'm glad that you

15 raised the issue.

16             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I'm not -- we

17 will let the Chair, if she wants to respond,

18 she can get it.  Thank you.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  What I was

20 saying was I believe that our Regulation

21 1603.3 would allow the Board to dismiss the

22 case for failure of the application to appear,
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1 but it doesn't require the Board to do so.

2             So in that, the protestants don't

3 seem inclined to favor that, even though they

4 are not going on record necessarily saying

5 that.  I don't think -- I wouldn't be inclined

6 to dismiss, at this point, but, Mr. Alberti,

7 I don't know, you may feel differently.

8             MEMBER ALBERTI:  No, she's not

9 offering a motion.

10             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I'm not.  Is

11 anybody else?

12             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Are you -- yes, I

13 would offer a motion that we dismiss this

14 application because of failure of the

15 applicant to appear.

16             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

17             MEMBER ALBERTI:  That has -- I

18 will say that that has been our practice in

19 the past and I see no cause to deviate from

20 that practice in this instance.

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Is there a

22 second to the motion?
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1             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  I second the

2 motion.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  So

4 does someone else want to speak to that?

5             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  I would ask,

6 Mr. Alberti, in a case such as this, the

7 protestant has the right to allow them to

8 reinstate or either side in a contested issue

9 such as this can allow this to be waived,

10 according to our past practices.  Isn't that

11 correct?  Where one party says they are not

12 here and we are okay with that or one party

13 says well, we are here representing both or

14 one party says well, we are here and we don't

15 want to have --

16             MEMBER ALBERTI:  No, that is not

17 the case.  If the motion was made by -- if

18 there was a motion on -- if there was a motion

19 by one party or the other and the other party

20 consented, then that would be the case.

21             But this is a Board's motion and

22 the protestants can offer an opinion, but
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1 whether or not they consent does not govern

2 our decision.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I think --

4 right.  I think that what he is referring to

5 is that sometimes we don't have a party

6 represented and the other party says well, you

7 know, I don't object or I talked to the other

8 party and they can't be here, but I'm okay

9 with it and we don't dismiss.

10             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Again, to

11 hear for the other party --

12             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I will clarify my

13 earlier statement.  It has been our practice

14 when one of the parties did not appear and has

15 not notified us or the other parties that they

16 will be absent, all right, there has not been

17 due diligence to account for their absence,

18 that we have dismissed them.

19             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  I agree.  But

20 if the practical result of this is that the

21 protestants have to show up for an additional

22 hearing, then it would, in fact, be more
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1 difficult upon them and I'm not sure what

2 would be gained.

3             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I don't know that

4 they will have to show up for another hearing.

5 If the applicant does not file a Motion for

6 Reconsideration, then their license will be

7 canceled and the applicant will not have to

8 show up.

9             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Good luck

10 with that.  I have no further comments.

11             MR. GUTHRIE:  Madam Chairman?

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Yes?

13             MR. GUTHRIE:  It would be more of

14 a challenge for us to come to yet another

15 series of hearings on this and yet, at the

16 same time, I have a hard time understanding

17 how you are going to get the applicants to

18 show up for things like Status Hearings unless

19 there is some sort of cost to them.

20             And this particular applicant was

21 something like half an hour or 45 minutes late

22 to mediation session.
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1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

2             MR. GUTHRIE:  It's just real

3 frustrating for us to have to deal with it,

4 but at the same time, I don't see how, as a

5 system, it's going to work otherwise.

6             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Yes.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  All right.

8 Let me say this then.  Before we take action

9 usually on a case like this, we pass the case

10 then or postpone it until the end of the

11 Protest (Status) Hearings, at least, to give

12 the party who is not here an opportunity to

13 show.

14             So, Mr. Alberti, I would then

15 request that if you might withdraw your motion

16 pending our recalling the case at the end?

17             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I will agree to

18 tabling my motion until we recall the case.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Okay.

20             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I have no

21 objections to delaying this and offering them

22 an opportunity to appear.
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1             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.

2             MR. GUTHRIE:  Could you place a

3 time limit on it perhaps, I mean?

4             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Well, no,

5 it's this morning.  We are going to go through

6 the rest of the Protest (Status) Hearings and

7 if they don't show or you or we haven't heard

8 from them, then we will go forward with Mr.

9 Alberti's motion.  Okay.  So you will need to

10 hang around then until then.  Maybe you can

11 reach them if you choose to try.

12             MR. GUTHRIE:  Could staff try to

13 reach them?

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Are there any

15 questions?

16             MR. GUTHRIE:  Could staff try to

17 reach the applicant?  I don't have their

18 information.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  No.  Oh,

20 okay.  Okay.  I understand that the staff is

21 trying to reach them.  So we will recall this

22 case at the end of the Protest (Status)
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1 Hearing cases.  There are quite a few set for

2 this morning.  All right.

3             (Whereupon, at 9:56 a.m. a recess

4 until 10:17 a.m.)

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  So I said

6 that we would return to the first two, if the

7 parties are still here, that we said we would

8 get back to.  One was Rendezvous Lounge and

9 one was Chi Cha Lounge.  Right?

10             Okay.  As I said, I'm recalling

11 the two cases where certain parties were not

12 here earlier in the morning.  The cases were

13 called for 9:30 a.m. and it is 10:19, at this

14 point.

15             And the first case is Case No. 13-

16 PRO-00150, Rendezvous Lounge.

17             Would the parties who are here

18 introduce themselves again for the record?

19             MEMBER ALBERTI:  We are back on

20 Macombo?

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Rendezvous.

22             MEMBER ALBERTI:  Oh, Rendezvous.
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1 I'm sorry.

2             MR. GUTHRIE:  Ted Guthrie for the

3 ANC-1C.

4             MR. JAMES:  Denis James, Kalorama

5 Citizens Association.

6             MS. AUBRUN:  Benedicte Aubrun,

7 Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association.

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  So

9 where we left off was the Board was

10 considering dismissing the application for

11 failure of the applicant to appear.  And I

12 understand that our staff did not reach the

13 applicant.

14             Do you all have any other

15 information?

16             MR. GUTHRIE:  No.

17             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Anything else

18 you want to speak to on that issue?

19             MR. GUTHRIE:  Nope.

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Then,

21 Mr. Alberti, you had withdrawn your motion

22 pending the applicant appearing perhaps while
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1 we passed the case and that hasn't been the

2 case.  So are you prepared to --

3             MEMBER ALBERTI:  I'm moving that

4 we dismiss the applicant for failure to

5 appear.

6             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  I second it.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Any

8 other comments?  Okay.  There has been a

9 motion that has been seconded.

10             All those in favor say aye.

11             ALL:  Aye.

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  All those

13 opposed?  All those abstaining?  Okay.  The

14 motion passes 6-0-0.

15             Okay.  Thank you very much.

16             MR. GUTHRIE:  Thank you.

17             MR. JAMES:  Thank you.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  All right.

19             (Whereupon, the Protest (Status)

20 Hearing in the above-entitled matter was

21 concluded at 10:21 a.m.)

22
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